
NOTICE OF PROPOSALS

A world class city with a thriving and inclusive economy where everyone can 
flourish and benefit from the city’s success.

School Streets, Glasgow 
(Prohibition of Motor Vehicles) Order 202_
Glasgow City Council proposes to consider the introduction of the above 
named Traffic Regulation Order in terms of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 
1984, as amended.
The Experimental Traffic Regulation Order which covers Phase 1 of the 
School Car Free Zone pilot scheme expires in 2021, and, due to the success 
of the pilot scheme, the Council proposes to make this permanent Order.
This Traffic Regulation Order will improve road safety on the undernoted 
roads by reducing congestion and minimising the number of vehicles  
permitted to travel on these roads at the beginning and end of the school day.
The Order will apply to all vehicles other than emergency services vehicles, 
residents which have been issued permits, essential care providers and 
contract taxis engaged to transport pupils requiring additional support for 
learning. Pedal cyclists and holders of a disabled persons blue badge will 
also be exempt. 
THE LIST OF ROADS AFFECTED BY THESE PROPOSALS ARE:
1.	 Bankhead Primary - Caldwell Avenue and Broadlie Drive
2.	 Broomhill Primary - Elmwood Avenue, Elmwood Lane
3.	 Hillhead Primary - Westbank Quadrant, Otago Street (south of Gibson 	
	 Street)
4.	 St Blane’s Primary - Arrochar Drive
5.	 Our Lady of the Rosary - Lourdes Avenue, Tarfside Gardens
6.	 Lourdes Primary - school access road.
DETAILS OF THE PROPOSALS ARE AS FOLLOWS:
The proposed Order will comprise of:
•	 Prohibiting of driving on the above roads between the hours of 8:30am 		
	 and 9:15am, and between 2:30pm and 3:15pm, Monday to Friday except 	
	 for permitted vehicles. 
Further information and copies of the relevant maps, statement of reasons and 
detailed report can be viewed online at www.glasgow.gov.uk/proposedtro.
Any person wishing to object to the proposed Order must submit this 
to LESTraffic@glasgow.gov.uk and it must be received by Monday  
11 January 2021.
It is the responsibility of the person making the objection to ensure 
that the Council receive it by the date stated above.
Glasgow City Council asks that all persons making a submission state  
their name and address. All objections must be contain a statement  
of the grounds of the objection.
Support of the proposals can also be submitted using the above  
contact details.
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